
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
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COSP.34/09
COMMUNITY SUPPORT PROJECT GROUP

The Head of Culture and Community Services (Mr Beveridge) presented report CS.43/09 which outlined the findings from Members Working Group discussions with Community Centre Management Committees.

Mr Beveridge reminded the Panel that the on 6 November 2008 the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had considered a report which had outlined the recommendations from the Community Support Review which had been carried out by Solace Independent Consultants.  The Review had included a series of recommendations and a number of proposed savings options to achieve a target of £153,000.

He added that the Committee had put forward 3 Members to join a small working group of officers and Members to consider the action plan proposed by Solace.  The working group determined that the most effective approach to the work was to consider aspects of the service in turn and Community Centres were chosen first because they were a distinct area of service to which the Council contributed a substantial annual sum.

Mr Beveridge outlined the Community buildings situation and the purpose of the centres.  He explained that the way the City Council grant had been allocated to the centres had only changed slightly since ownership was assumed by the City Council in the 1980s.  He added that the amount of grant to each centre had changed by the need to make savings and he outlined the funding to the centres.

Mr Beveridge stated that the Members Working Group met collectively with representatives from the Centres’ Management Committees and visited each centre independently with a view to familiarising themselves with the general tenets of community centres’ operation.  Following the visits the Members concluded:

· That the buildings were very important not only to the people who use them but also as a catalyst for community involvement and engagement and as a bedrock for the development of participative democracy and empowerment;

· The range of services provided reflected the needs of the local communities and regular user and needs surveys were carried out by the Management Committees;

· The services provided benefit to the Council in terms of achievement of its Corporate Priorities and its contribution to the Comprehensive Area Assessment;

· There would be significant benefit from supporting the development of a Local federation of Community Organisations;

· It was felt that more challenging performance indicators could be set;

· Additional support could be made available to help centres develop business plans;

· It had been encouraging to note the increase in effectiveness of partnership working between major agencies and formal discussions were progressing with a view to developing the further potential that existed for providing more coherent and effective support to community groups through joint working;

· It was noted that a number of other organisations provided similar facilities for the community who operated outside of any Local Authority support.

Mr Beveridge summed up the conclusion and reminded the Panel that if it was felt that savings were to be made in this area of the Council’s business then the recommendations in the Solace report remained the most relevant options.

A Member of the Project Group reported that the work had been challenging but the scoping for the Group had not been carried out properly - it had not been carried out at the beginning of the piece of work - and so the work had not addressed long term issues.  There had been no outcome set for the Group and the Terms of Reference covered financial issues which were not in the remit for the Group.

It was felt that the Executive should look at Solace’s recommendations and then the Executive’s draft decision should be scrutinised by the Panel.

There was some concern that Community Centres only had one year Business Plans and they all had difficulty finding funding for more than 12 months and this had not been addressed in the report.

Mr Beveridge added that the Community Centres received an annual grant from the Council but it would be difficult for the Council to commit to a three year agreement.

In scrutinising the report Members raised the following questions and concerns:

(a) The report showed that the Community Centres clearly contributed to aspects of community engagement and empowerment.

A Member agreed that the work of the Community Centres had been excellent but felt that there was more scope for partnership work with some input from the LAA to bring aspirations forward.

(b) 5.6, 5.8 and 5.9 were all actions and the report should have had them listed in an action plan.  

(c) It was unclear what the Panel was expected to recommend.  The Panel would not take responsibility for cutting the funding to Community Centres, it had to be a decision of the Executive.  The Community Centres were very keen to find out how their budgets would be affected in money terms not in percentages.

The Community Support Manager (Mr Burns) responded there had been a service review and there was also a need for savings to be made and as a result it had made it very difficult to keep the two separate.  The decision to make the cuts had been taken and was in the budget for 2010/11.  The recommendation would be to support the Solace recommendations that included the recommendations that this Panel made in November 2008.

Mr Beveridge added that the savings did colour the work of the review.  The Community Support section had to make a £44,000 reduction last year and they had to find £12,000 this year and a further £93,000 next year.

(d) Members had appreciated what officers had showed them and they were made aware of how big this issue was but there were wider issues which surrounded the Centres such as the need for increased Community Engagement and how the Council utilise the Centres for this.

Mr Beveridge reminded Members that Parish/Village Halls did not receive any support from the Council and they could possibly ask the Council for it.

(e) The conclusions in the report were incorrect, the Group did not look at funding and it was felt that there should be more emphasis on what support the Community Centres needed.

(f) A Member highlighted the Harraby Pilot that had been very successful in getting 40 local people engaged and reminded Members that Community centres were needed to make this possible.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Executive look at all the information and recommendations in the Solace report and make a decision on how they wish to proceed taking into account the important role of Community Services in progressing many of the Council’s and the Governments key programmes.  The Panel’s views on the recommendations in the Solace report should also be taken into account and were detailed in the minutes of the meeting held on 6 November 2008.

2) The Panel recognises that the need to reduce spending comes at a time when there is growing importance of the processes of community empowerment and engagement, not only in achieving relevant outputs for citizens, but in the future of preserving local democracy itself and hopes that the Executive will be mindful of this when considering the funding and support for Community Centres.

3) The Panel is concerned that some community centres are extremely vulnerable to reductions in funding and, as such, that the Executive ensures that full impact assessments are carried out for all budget cuts made to Community Centres

4) If requested, the Panel is happy to assist the Executive further with the policy development elements of the Community Support review but does not consider its role to include the specifics of determining where funding cuts should be made.







